
May 24, 2019 
 
 
Ann Tillman  
Agent, Pyxis Regulatory Consulting, Inc.  
TEVRA Brands, LLC  
9100 F Street, Suite 200  
Omaha, NE 68127 
 
Subject: Notice of Extension of Conditional Registrations until August 30, 2021 
  Product Name: TEVRA Imidacloprid + Pyriproxyfen Spot On for Cats  

EPA Registration Number: 92413-10 
Application Date: 2/5/2019 and 4/3/2019 
Decision Number: 550290 and 550292 

 
Dear Ms. Tillman: 
  
This letter is in reference to your request dated April 3, 2019 to extend the conditional time-
limited registration for TEVRA Imidacloprid + Pyriproxyfen Spot On for Cats (EPA Reg. No. 
92413-10). 
 
The above-referenced registration contains conditions calling for the registration to expire two 
years from the date the product was conditionally registered (i.e., August 30, 2017).  
Additionally, your company is required to adhere to the spot-on label mitigation, submit 
quarterly enhanced incident reports and quarterly sales information for each of the above 
registrations.    
 
The Agency has found TEVRA in compliance with the terms and conditions for the subject 
product to date, which include:  

1) Compliance with data requirements for Imidacloprid GDCI-129099, Imidacloprid EDSP-
129099, Pyriproxyfen GDCI-129032, and Pyriproxyfen EDSP-129032, submitted to the Agency 
on November 14, 2017.           

2) A mock up copy of the label was submitted on February 5, 2019 (Decision No. 550290) 
for Agency review and is approved with this letter.  

3) Data requirements for storage stability and corrosion characteristics were submitted for 
review on February 28, 2019 (Decision No. 549268) and are under review.  

4) To date, TEVRA has not marketed this product for sale and therefore has not submitted 
quarterly sales and incident data.  
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Therefore, the following change is being made to the terms and conditions of the products listed 
above: 

 The 2-year time-limited registration restriction has been extended an additional two 
(2) years.  The new expiration date for the subject product registration is now 
August 30, 2021. 
 

     This product is still subject to all other previous required conditions of registration. You 
must inform the Agency when the product is first released for shipment. If you have any 
questions, please contact Dee Colby at colby.deanna@epa.gov or (703) 347-8657. 

     
 
Regards, 

  
 Venus Eagle, Product Manager 01 
      Invertebrate and Vertebrate Branch 3 

Registration Division (7505P) 
Office of Pesticide Programs     


